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April 24, 2025

Mr. Scott Sturtz, P.E., CFM
Floodplain Administrator
City of Norman

Re:  No Rise Certification
Chardonnay Sewer Interceptor Realignment
Norman, OK

Dear Mr. Sturtz:

This project involves a short realignment of the Woodcrest Creek Sanitary Sewer interceptor
line. The existing line has become exposed in the channel of a tributary creek located north of
the Vineyards and east of Chardonnay subdivisions. The project will consist of rerouting a new
sanitary sewer line outside of the channel of the tributary creek but still within the regulatory
floodplain; removing the existing exposed line down to a depth of no more than two feet;
capping the remaining line; and abandoning that line in place. The new line will be trenched
and reburied with any disturbed areas being returned to original grade after installation is
complete.

The channel flow line and banks will not be altered at this location. Any damage to the stream
banks will be repaired by installation of rip rap at grade to prevent further erosion. Any material
(soil and/or rip rap) placed in the channel will be to replace what has been washed away by
erosion and scour or removed during removal of the existing line and is considered routine
maintenance. There will not be any increase in the Base Flood Elevation on any adjacent
property.

Please contact me at (405) 366-5377 if you have any questions or need further information.

Kenneth J. Giannone,

Capital Projects Engineer
City of Norman Utilities Department
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